
 

  
 Tuesday, Sept 13th  

 Happy Hour at 11:00am  
Lunch at 12:00pm  
Contact via e-mail:  
Jerry Bellefeuille 

sirjerry4@gmail.com 
Or Call (209) 588-3978 

Leave Your Name, Badge No.  
& Number of guests.  

Deadline for reservations is 
Sept. 5th, 2022 

Menu: 
Half BBQ Chicken or Tri Tip 

Potato & Macaroni Salads 

Baked Beans, Rolls & Butter, 

Dessert, Ice Tea 

 
 
 
 

BULLETIN INPUT NOTICE! 
Jim Botto Editor - 559-0931 

Asst.  Jerry Bellefeuille  588-3978 
If you have any photos of your activity please 
attach them to your reports.  If I do not receive 
your report by the deadline I will just report no 
activity for the month.  Please send all bulletin 
input to Jim Botto at:  

         giacamo42@gmail.com 
       The deadline for the next bulletin is  

September 30, 2022 
 

 
 
 

INTERNET CHAIRMAN 
Jerry Bellefeuille 588-3978  

sirjerry4@gmail.com 

Our Branch website is at sonorasirs.org. Here 
you can look at current as well as old bulletins, 
BEC meeting minutes and more. Please let me 
know if you have a new email address so I can 
get timely branch information to you. I hope to 
see you all at the next meeting.  Our state sir 
bulletin can be viewed at https://wearesir.com . 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIG SIR MESSAGE 
Phil VanSwoll 
(209) 532-1133 

pvanswoll@outlook.com 

Summer heat is here.  I don’t know about 
you, but I don’t plan on being too active 
outside until it cools down a bit.  Time to 
take care of some honey-do’s inside, I 
guess.  It appears that many of you are 
doing some traveling – stay safe and stay 
well. 
Our family social is set for Sept 13, and 
while the turnout isn’t great, it should be a 
nice event.  If you didn’t get your tickets, I 
think you will be missing a really good 
time. 
If we don’t see you this month, we hope you 
will make an effort to join us in October.  
Bring a friend!   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

LITTLE SIR MESSAGE 
 Rick Bronner  
(408) 318-4826 

bronnerrick@gmail.com 
Hello fellow SIR members. I’d like to 
introduce myself as your new Little SIR.  
I’ve been active with SIRS for a little over 
three years now and have been your Car chair 
as well as been updating monthly reports on 
Bowling and Golf events. I’m really excited 
to have the opportunity to do my part for 
SIR’s. My main focus will be to bring some 
exciting new guests to our monthly meetings. 
I’d like to announce our October guest will 
be our County District 5 Supervisor Jaron 
Brandon. Jaron will lead an open mic Q&A 
session for us to discuss topics affecting 
Tuolumne County. Topics can range from the 
upcoming election with a proposed tax rate 
increase to our homeless situation and 
continuing work on our roads and 
infrastructure. So please bring your questions 
and concerns. Each month I will announce 
our guest speakers but I would love to hear 
from you. Please contact me with any 
suggestions or ideas you may have for guest 
speakers. Let’s make our monthly meetings 
fun, informative and meaningful  

GOLF REPORT 

Rick Bronner - (408) 318-4826 
bronnerrick@gmail.com 

SIRS August Golf results 
Format:  Orange Ball - Two Man Best Ball 
1st - Matt Clay    net 60 
2nd tie - Rudy Flores / Mike Baumgartner   
net 61 
2nd tie - Mike Wright   net 61 
3rd - Danny Laureta / Jimmy Gedo net 62 
Only five of the 12 Teams finished  
with the Orange Ball 
Teams that lost the Orange Ball were DQ 
# 5 par three 142 yds 
1st - Mike Coe   17'-7 
2nd - Felix Espino   26'-11 
3rd - Rudy Flores   27'*7 
# 12 par three 123 yds 
1st - Mike Baumgartner 3'-6 
2nd - Jeff Juhl 14'-5 
3rd - Danny Laureta 15'-8 
Next Golf Outing: Sept. 20, 2022 
Contact Danny Laureta to join 
Dlaureta@gmail.com 

MEMBERSHIP  

REPORT 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

July Months Membership  
Total Active Members              158 
August Luncheon 
Luncheon Attendance (39%)      61 

Excused Absences      (61%)      96  
 
Current Month Membership  
Active Membership (July)       158 

Applicants Being Installed         +1  
Active Members Lost                  -2 
Active Membeship August     157 

Sept. Birthdays 
Belochi, Steve 09/01 
Costello, Jim 09/02 
Barnes, Barney 09/11 
Holt, Steven  09/12 
Lewis, Scott 09/16 
Hagel, Steve 09/19 
Faifua, James 09/21 
Abreo, Albert F. 09/24 
Kutsch, Mel 09/27 
Turner, Tom 09/27 
Aberle, Dick 09/28 
Cocores, George 09/30 



BOWLING REPORT 
Rick Bronner - (408) 318-4826 

bronnerrick@gmail.com 
The winter leagues are in the process of 
forming. We will be having a SIR’S league 
again this fall. As it was last year, we will be 
bowling on Friday afternoons, except for the 
1st Friday of the Month, due to Black Oaks 
Senior No Tap tournament. For those bowlers 
from last year, we will have the same format 
and again spouses can bowl. Please let me 
know if you are going to participate. My cell 
number is 209-769-3413 and email address 
Coemike@sbcglobal.net. 
We had members and their wives participate 
in the SIRS Reno tournament. A number of 
bowlers did very well at the tournament. 
Bob Thomas, 5th in singles Division 1 
Trini Mercado Sr. 12th in singles Division 2 
Lillian Thomas tied for 4th in Women 
Division 3 
Ray Garcia & Mike Coe 3rd place in Doubles 
Div. 1 
Gene Mendenhall & Mike Coe 4th place in 
Doubles Div. 1 
Trini Mercado Sr. & Bert Abreo 7th place in 
Doubles Div. 2 
Lillian Thomas & Bob Thomas 10th place in 
Doubles Div. 2 
Lillian Thomas, Bob Thomas, Bruce Peterson 
& Ed Bruzzone 3rd place Team Div. 1 
Trini Mercado Sr., Bert Abreo, Ray Garcia, 
& Mike Coe 2nd place Team Div. 2 
Mike Coe All events Handicap 8th place 
Lillian Thomas All events Handicap Women 
7th place 
Bob Thomas All events Scratch Division 6th 
place 
There is 1 tournament in September: Carson 
City Sept. 12-14, at the Gold Dust West 
Casino. 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 

FISHING CHAIRMAN 
Chuck Simons - (209) 532-9550 

simons4890@yahoo.com 
Only fished local once the whole month. The 
heat was not my favorite conditions. Trolled 
4hours at Don Pedro with not one strike. One 
report I got said if you can find the shad the 
bass fishing can be good.  
Went to Alaska and did very well. Caught 
salmon sea bass and halibut. Freezer is well 
stocked. We even had some sun and warm 
temperatures. Far less than the 100 plus here 
at home. Keep your line tight.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

PINOCHLE REPORT 
Bob Morrison - (209) 588-0994 

robert.mrrsn@yahoo.com 
In August, we played three tournaments of 
cutthroat pinochle.  Our average scores are 
shown in the adjacent table. Please join us 
to play pinochle.  We meet each Monday at 
the Senior Center, 540 Greenley Rd. from 
12:45 P.M. to 4:30 P.M.  The tournaments 
start at 1:00 P.M.  If you don’t know how 
to play pinochle, we will teach you.  You 
will play with members from all three of 
our SIR branches.  You don’t need to come 
every time.  Your first two tournaments are 
free, but thereafter you will pay $4 at each 
session.  You will win $10 if you score in 
the top 50% at the end of one of your free 
tournaments.  The two highest scoring 
players at the end of a session win cash 
prizes.  

 

 

 
 

RV CLUB NEWS 
Eddie Toews (209) 5323970 

lcoinlady@aol.com 
No activity this month . 

KAYAKING 
Sol Robin (707) 315-1284  
solrobin57@gmail.com 

Destination Pinecrest Lake, Friday Sept 27th. 
There will be a BBQ after. Ladies are wel-
come. Please contact Sol Robin at 
solrobin57@gmail.com  
or 707-315-1284  



  

 

 

 

 

 
 



To all our members, if you frequent any of these businesses, please remember to thank them 

for their gracious support to our Branch. 



SIR STATE OFFICERS 
www.sirinc.org 

President - Rick Kindle  
Vice-President -  Dale Decker  

Secretary -  Dick DeVoe  
Treasurer - Roy Hodgkinson 

Region 2 Director - Dale Decker 
Area 5 Governor -  Paul Squeri 

 

PAST BIG SIRS  BRANCH 136 
SONORA 

1997 - Dave Holton  1999 -  Al Limon 
2000 - Bob Gibbs  2002 - Jim Nuzum 

2003 - Dick Nutting  2004 -Bill Dunlavy 
2007- Wil Reich  2008- Roger Milligan 
2009 - Don Nilan  2010 - Don Banchero 
2011 - Al Smith  2012 - Baci Frecceri  

2013 - Phil VanSwoll 2014 - John Bristow  
2015 - Jim Johnson 2016 - Dale Decker  

2017 - Danney Laureta 2018 - Paul Squeri   
2019 - Jim Botto - Gene Zanoni - 2020 & 

2021  
 

BRANCH #136 HONORARY LIFE 

MEMBERS 
Frank Taylor - Treasurer 2001-2015 

         Dale Decker - Big Sir 2016 
Eddie Toews - Treasurer 2016 - current 

 

Branch 136 Executive Committee 
Big Sir: Phil VanSwoll 532-1133 

Little Sir: Rick Bronner  (408) 318-4826 
Sec: Bill Burnes 533-4334 

Asst Sec: Dick Aberle 532-4066 
Treas: Eddie Toews 532-3970 

Asst.Tres: Steve Aldridge 770-5287 
 

DIRECTORS 

Marty Martin (209) 586-1886 

George Cocores (209) 456-9814 

Rex Page (209) 533-4501 

Stan Enos (209) 533-2928 

Jim Botto (209) 559-0931 

Rick Bronner (408) 318-4826 

Behind the Scenes 

Photographer - Steve Belochi 533-5315 

Bulletin - Jim Botto  559-0931 

Internet - Jerry Bellefeuille 588-3978 

SIR Items Sales - Fred Kehr 785-4358 

Chaplain - Steve Gregory 533-0309 

 

DECLARATIONS 

NON RESPONSIBILITY 
DECLARATION  

All activities arranged for or by, Sons In 
Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, 
are for the convenience and pleasure of the 
members and their guests who desire to 
participate, Sons In Retirement, 
Incorporated, and its Branches do not 
assume any responsibility for the well being 
or safety of the participants or their property, 
in any matters pertaining to said activities 
(Rule 345). 

Checks, money orders or credit cards for 
Travel for one day or less (no overnight), 
where a bus/busses is/are used as the 
primary means of transportation, may be 
made payable to the Branch sponsoring the 
event. All other checks, money orders or 
credit cards for travel must be made payable 
to the travel agency (Rule 429 & 421). 

 

Sons In Retirement, Inc 

Sonora Branch #136 

22295 Paseo De Los Portales 

Sonora, CA 95370  

DEVOTED TO THE  
PROMOTION 

OF INDEPENDENCE AND 
DIGNITY OF  

RETIREMENT 

DATED MATERIAL  

 

ADDRESS LABEL 

STAMP 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS 

Applications for membership in Sonora 
SIR Branch #136 are to be obtained from 
the Membership Director at the monthly 
meetings, by telephoning him at 456-9814 
and ask for an application form that will be 
mailed to you, or by downloading the form 
from our branch website. 
www.sonorasirs.org. After the application 
is filled out, it is to be returned to George 
Cocores with a check for the amount stated 
on the application. George’s address is 
17595 Brentwood Ln. Twain Harte, CA  
95383 


